MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 21st SEPTEMBER 2009 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Rhiannon Jones, Adam Lionel and Gwyneth Davies. 
Apologies, Meinir Taylor, Charles Arch and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Adam Lionel.
The councillors passed on their best wishes to Cllr Charles Arch after his spell in hospital.

Annual Audit:

The Clerk gave a financial report to the councillors for year ending March 2009. The councillors had a look at the figures  and agreed that these were a true record. The Audit report was signed approved.
Matters Arrising.

Neighbourhood Watch.

Mrs Kim Lionel volunteered to become coordinator of the Neighbourhood scheme at the recent open meeting. She will be the link with the police. Sub coordinators have also been chosen. Details will be relayed in the near future.

Ceredigion Strategy Report. 

Cllr Brian Thomas reported on Ceredigion County Council’s Strategy Report. The report explained how the council works and how the services are run.

Correspondence

Ray Ceredigion;
A questionnaire was received from Ray Ceredigion about play areas in the community. There are none in this area This will be put on the questionnaire.
One Voice Wales.

Information has been received from One Voice Wales about the conference on the 10th October. Cllr Sheena Duller will be attending on our behalf.

Control of Dogs Consultation:

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council asking Community Council’s to identify areas in our community that would benefit from new dog restriction areas, there were none that the councillors could think of.
Adjudication Panel for Wales

The Annual Report for 2008-09 was received.
Electronic Planning Application

Ceredigion County Council are testing the e-consultation hub which will allow us to send planning application consultations electronically.

Also the council will be implementing the 14 day rule with regards to responding to planning applications.
Planning Applications

A planning application was received for the erection of an extension at Storehouse. There were no objections.

Land Registry
A letter was received from the Village Hall committee. They are applying to the Land Registry to register the land belonging to the Village Hall. On the deeds it was found that the land belongs to the Community Council. The Hall Committee are asking if the Community Council would be willing for their name to be used in the application. All present apart from Cllr Sheena Duller declared an interest, but there was no objection.
Donations

 Letters were received from the following: Age Concern, Pit Pony Sanctuary,

Wales Air Ambulance,Shelter Cymru, Urdd Gobaith Cymru and Macmillan Cancer Research. These will be kept until the end of the financial year.
There was no other business. The next meeting will be on Monday 19th October at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

